
 
Headteacherõs Message 
 

Dear St Paulõs Families,  

It has been a tremendously busy half term and we are immensely proud of the efforts of our school community over the last 
six  weeks, particularly our amazing pupils who deserve a well-earned break from school.! 

Thank you to 5S for rounding off this week with a brilliant class assembly! Your audience, including the parents, enjoyed every 
minute ð well done! 

Farewell to Hayden Tai, 3K, who is moving out of the area and will be joining a new school after the 
holiday. We wish him and his family every happiness for the future  and hope that Haydenõs new classmates 

help him quickly settle into his new school.  

Todayõs non-uniform  was a resounding success and we have already exceeded the total we were hoping to 
raise. If you have yet to donate, there is still plenty of time . Our Just Giving page is still available at the 
following link . 

The new Caterlink Menu comes into force after half term. By now, you will have received a copy via ParentMail 
but if for any reason, you missed it, it can be found on our website and is the final page of this weekõs 
Newsletter. 

Please note that due to the potential for further disruption due to strike action, there have been some 
changes to the original dates for Parentsõ Consultations and our World Book Day celebration. There are 
also dates for some new PTA events in the diary section, including a circus! 

As we are lucky to be surrounded by beautiful countryside and open spaces, letõs hope  
the weather will be kinder to us than it has been over the last few weeks and half term will offer an opportunity 
for some relaxing, school-free family time  outdoors .  

We are looking forward to welcoming the children back to school on Monday 20th February. 

Have a good week! 

Mrs Taylor 

 

Punctuality  
 

We are seeing a steady improvement  in the number of pupils arriving late each day. Please note, once the gates 
have been closed at 8.40am, latecomers will  need to enter the site via the Oxford Road entrance to be marked 
present and have a lunch order taken. Please do not  get irritable  or shout across the playground  if when you 
arrive, the gates are locked and staff are already on their way into  school. They too  need to start their working  
day promptly .  

 
Important reminder  
 
We are very proud  of our school and our uniform  lets everyone know who belongs to this very special community. We would  
be very grateful  if all parents could support  us in ensuring that their child is dressed appropriately  for school at all times.   
 
A growing  number of pupils are coming to school wearing a range of items for PE &  games which are not part of our uniform. 
Football shirts, t shirts with slogans, brightly  coloured leggings, leggings with  mesh panels etc. are not permitted  school wear. 
We ask that these items and fashion Doc Martin style boots, leg warmers and other fashion accessories are saved for non-
uniform  days, where children can choose what they will  wear for school. PE kit  is a white T-shirt, navy blue/black joggers and a 
plain navy-blue/black sweat shirt or hoodie. If you do not have a navy-blue or black sweat shirt/hoodie, pupils may wear their  
school sweatshirt or cardigan. 
 
Trainers can be worn to school on Thursday as this is the day all children arrive dressed for outdoor  PE. On all other days, the 
children should wear black school shoes. If it  is wet and your child wears wellingtons  for the walk to school, they will  need their  
shoes to change into  upon arrival.  
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Sport ing  Success! 
 

What an amazing week for trophy gathering! On Monday our swimming 
team were headed to Bulmershe Leisure Centre to participate in the 
inaugural School Games Swimming Gala. The children took part in a 
variety of swimming races, relays and games and put in an incredible 
performance to come first. Congratulation s to all the swimmers taking 
home gold medals and a fabulous glass trophy! 
 
Not to be 
outdone , our Year 
5/6 boys 
footballers took 
part in the 
English Football 
League (EFL) Kids 
Cup Tournament 

on Friday. They were incredible, showing skill, determination a nd 
teamwork. They were unbeaten throughout the entire tournament and 
finished strongly in the final , winning 3-0. Congratulations to all the 
boys for supporting each other and showing excellent sportsmanship 
throughout th is event. They will now represent Reading in the regional 
finals. Well done to the whole team for a tremendous effort!  
 
Forest School News  
 
Weõve had a busy few weeks in the woodland with our new groups getting to know one other. The children have formed new 
friendships while taking part in scavenger hunts, using the slackline and whittling. This week has also seen the groups become 
alchemists (a word introduced to us by Y6 from their guided reading text, The Snow Merchant) creating concoctions from 
natural materials to give them a variety of special powers! 
 
During our reflection time, the children finished off the sentence stem: In the woods I can beêwith words such as, kind, brave, 
independent, a naturalist, adventurous and the best I can be. We are very proud of everything they have already achieved this 
half term and look forward to seeing what 
the next half will bring.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Music Enthusiasts - Junior Jam  

 
Calling all 8-18 year old musicians! Would you like to play alongside a live band? Would you like to 
be a more confident performer?  
 
If this is music to your ears, the monthly Junior Jam at The Outlook in Reading is the stage for you! 
To find out more, say hi to us on IG @music.made.fearless  and check out when the next jam is 
happeningõ. 
 
Cost  of  Living  Help  Hub 



 
Wokingham have pulled information,  help and support  together  in one place to help families who are struggling  to pay for 
food, energy bills and other essential household items. There is also additional  support  available in the school holidays for 
families who have children eligible  for Free School Meals. To access any of the following  areas, please use this link cost of 

living help hub 
 

Covid  Vaccine 
 
All children aged 5 - 11 will be offered extra vaccination sessions against COVID-19 over the half term holiday. You can find 
walk-in clinics near you on our local NHS Staywell website  or you can book an appointment via the National Booking 
Service  or by calling 119 for dedicated childrenõs clinics.  
 
Children aged 5 and over (who turned 5 on or before 31 August 2022) with no other underly ing health conditions will be 
offered 1st and 2nd paediatric (child) doses of the vaccine, with at least 12 weeks between doses. Children who turned 5 on 
or after 1 September 2022 can only get a 1st and 2nd dose of the vaccine if theyõre either:  
Å        at high risk due to a health condition or because of a weakened immune system 
Å        living with someone who has a weakened immune system. 
  
The NHS wants to support you to make an informed choice with more information available here COVID-19: A guide for 
parents of children aged 5 to 11 (publishing.service.gov.uk)  
  
Please note that the jab for 5 -11s will be available locally at Shuters Caf®, Shute End, Wokingham on 17 Feb, 10am to 
4:30pm.  
 
Families  eligible  for  Free School  Meals 
 
More than 1,000 local children and their families who are entitled to free money to support them this winter are yet to apply 
for Ã120 to help with goods and bills. This is open to all families who have a child who receives means-tested free school meals.  
 
Apply fo r the Household Support Fund if your child gets free school meals  
 
If your child gets means-tested free school meals you are entitled to financial support this winter.  
Wokingham Borough Council and First Days Childrenõs Charity are working together to provide payments to help during school 
holidays. We know this could be even more important as people struggle after the festive period.  
Apply through First Days Childrenõs Charity.  
 
Note you do not need to apply again if you have al ready had a successful application since October . 
 
You can get Ã15 per week, per eligible child, during school holidays. This applies for half terms, Christmas and Easter 
holidays. It will be back paid to October half -term if youõve not already applied. 
 
The amount you get in total depends on the number of children in your family who receive free school meals:  

¶ One child - Ã120 
¶ Two children - Ã210 
¶ Three children - Ã315 
¶ Four children - Ã420 
¶ Five children - Ã525 
¶ Six children - Ã630 

New free after -school youth session for mental wellbeing delivered by Sport in Mind  
 

There is a new free after-school youth session for mental wellbeing delivered by Sport in Mind. This session is to teach children 
and young people lots of ways to take care of themselves  physically and mentally and build emotional resilience whilst 
improving their sporting ability. There will be a maximum of 10 -12 children places available per session and to books a place 
please pl ease click here , complete the form, and then email the team at youth@sportinmind.org  . Sessions are free. 
 

Healthy Snacks  
 
We encourage the children to bring in a healthy snack for morning break ð fruit, vegetable sticks, dried fruit and cereal bars 
are all suitable items. Crisps, chocolate, biscuits and other sugary snacks are not permitted. Could we also take this opportunity 
to ensure that childrenõs water bottles contain water ð no juice or other drink s, please. 
PE Timetables  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAxMTguNjk5ODc2ODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53b2tpbmdoYW0uZ292LnVrL2Nvc3Qtb2YtbGl2aW5nLyJ9.F-z8lQH03K5YrNufeC6FLPTp-PuaOQ0RXLVLayrrfj0/s/1154616904/br/152980249688-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAxMTguNjk5ODc2ODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53b2tpbmdoYW0uZ292LnVrL2Nvc3Qtb2YtbGl2aW5nLyJ9.F-z8lQH03K5YrNufeC6FLPTp-PuaOQ0RXLVLayrrfj0/s/1154616904/br/152980249688-l
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-eu.mimecast.com%2Fs%2F1aynC029msRAzjFwjff0%3Fdomain%3Dstaywell-bob.nhs.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cjoanna.simpson%40wokingham.gov.uk%7C1437d3da061f4f3c217608db09bb3c1b%7C996ee15c0b3e4a6f8e65120a9a51821a%7C0%7C0%7C638114471993490073%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MkJfuwlpqmWFHf75TRU5NZ4Y%2BCOC%2F97%2FJ02%2BpCJY4dY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-eu.mimecast.com%2Fs%2FiOUvCgxkGFLzJ8fouQ3B%3Fdomain%3Dgbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com&data=05%7C01%7Cjoanna.simpson%40wokingham.gov.uk%7C1437d3da061f4f3c217608db09bb3c1b%7C996ee15c0b3e4a6f8e65120a9a51821a%7C0%7C0%7C638114471993490073%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Aeg2xL9bIs9jrUR7FtK4vKG1hiajjF%2F%2BJ7GIrrbsLP4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-eu.mimecast.com%2Fs%2FiOUvCgxkGFLzJ8fouQ3B%3Fdomain%3Dgbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com&data=05%7C01%7Cjoanna.simpson%40wokingham.gov.uk%7C1437d3da061f4f3c217608db09bb3c1b%7C996ee15c0b3e4a6f8e65120a9a51821a%7C0%7C0%7C638114471993490073%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Aeg2xL9bIs9jrUR7FtK4vKG1hiajjF%2F%2BJ7GIrrbsLP4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-eu.mimecast.com%2Fs%2Fsf8BCjvnkT7x0gF5J9-7%3Fdomain%3Dgbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com&data=05%7C01%7Cjoanna.simpson%40wokingham.gov.uk%7C1437d3da061f4f3c217608db09bb3c1b%7C996ee15c0b3e4a6f8e65120a9a51821a%7C0%7C0%7C638114471993490073%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3VdC4qpxxrCRbd%2Bmf20EGhQR9YiHgdvo5Je4CnJqvdE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-eu.mimecast.com%2Fs%2Fsf8BCjvnkT7x0gF5J9-7%3Fdomain%3Dgbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com&data=05%7C01%7Cjoanna.simpson%40wokingham.gov.uk%7C1437d3da061f4f3c217608db09bb3c1b%7C996ee15c0b3e4a6f8e65120a9a51821a%7C0%7C0%7C638114471993490073%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3VdC4qpxxrCRbd%2Bmf20EGhQR9YiHgdvo5Je4CnJqvdE%3D&reserved=0
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/cost-of-living/household-support-fund?utm_source=cost_of_living_education_news&utm_medium=email_newsletter&utm_campaign=cost_of_living_education_news
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..oUCxbmDaRdXPzgbmANfsLG9eMR36R2mO1N6akFyzM-U/s/1154616904/br/153123299314-l
mailto:youth@sportinmind.org


 
On indoor PE days, pupils should come to school in uniform, bringing their kit with them to change into. All pupils should 
come to school in outdoor kit each Thursday . 

 
 
 
 

Thursday  
Outdoor PE ð all classes 

Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  Friday  
3H, 6D, 5D 3B, 3K, 5K 4R, 4P, 5S 4C, 6B, 6T 

Forest School Sessions 
 

The timetable  for this termõs sessions can be found below and pupils will  need to bring  suitable clothing with them on that day 
e.g. track suit bottoms, hoodie, T shirt and trainers. Shorts and skirts are unsuitable for the woodland area. 
 

 

 
 

20/2  27/2  6/3  13/3  20/3  27/3  28/3  

5D 3B 6B 3K 4P 4C 4R 

Class Assemblies 
 
Each class will deliver two assemblies per school year. The majority of which will take place on Friday morning. Assemblies last 
approximately 15 minutes and start at 9.00 am. Parents of the class are welcome to join us for these occasions. Entrance to the 
school, is via the Oxford Road entrance and this is the timetable for this term.  
 
 
 
 

10/3 17/3 24/3 

5K 3B   3H 
 

Diary Dates   
Next Week:  

13th-17th February HALF TERM 
Mon 20th February New Summer Caterlink Menu starts 
  

 
Upcoming  
21st-24th  Feb Book Fair ð Change to original dates  
Friday 3rd March World Book Day Celebration ð Change to original date  
Tues 21st February  Online Booking opens for Parentsõ Consultations 7pm 
Tues 7th and Wed 8th March Parentsõ Consultations ð Change to the original dates  
Tues 21st March Curriculum Celebration 3.30-4.30pm 
Fri 24th March PTA Cake Sale 3.30pm 
Thurs 30th March End of Term ð 2pm finish 
30th March- 16th April  EASTER HOLIDAY 
Mon 1st May BANK HOLIDAY 
Mon 8th May Bank Holiday ð The Kingõs Coronation  
Tues 9th May- Fri 12th May SATS week ð NO MORNING CLUBS 
Wed 17th May St Paulõs and Walter PTA Circus ð performances 4pm, 5.30pm and 7pm 
29th May ð 2nd June HALF TERM 
Mon 5th June Inset Day ð school closed 
Tues 6th June Start of the Summer Term 
Sat 17th June PTA Summer Fair 11.30am-2.30pm 
Wed 19th July PTA Year 6 Leaversõ Disco ð 7.00pm -9.30pm 
Thurs 20th July End of Term ð 2pm finish 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ukraine Benefit Concert 17 th  February  



 
The Association of Ukrainians in Great Britain and Reading Borough Council are holding a benefit concert for Ukraine at 
Reading Town Hall on Friday 17th February at 7.30pm 

 
 
Half  Term Activities  
 
Reading Sparks  
Head over to Wokingham Library from 11 th February to borrow a Reading Sparks activity boxes and explore the experiments 
the Reading Agency have put together for you. Reading Sparks brings together science, technology, engineering, and Maths 
(STEM) themes with creative arts and reading.  
https:/ /readingsparks.org.uk/ 
 
Sand Art  
Wed 15th Feb- 10-12                     Wokingham 
Thursday 16th Feb- 10-12              Spencers Wood 
 
No booking required. Payment of Ã4 on the day 
 
Crafts  
Friday 17th Feb- 10:30-11:30am                    Get Arty                           Wokingham- Ã1 per child. Booking required 
 
Online booking form:  
https://wokingham.spydus.co.uk/cgi -bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/WPAC/EVENTS?HOMEPRMS=EVSESPARAMS 
 
Storytime - Free of charge 
Friday 17 February- 10:30-11am               Storytime                         Finchampstead- booking required.  
 
Childrenõs author visit- Gemma Stone  
Friday 17th Feb- 2:30pm               Childrenõs author visit    Wokingham- free of charge. Booking is required. 
 
Online booking form:  
https://wokingham.spydus.co.uk/cgi -bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/WPAC/EVENTS?HOMEPRMS=EVSESPARAMS 
 
https://www.wokingham -tc.gov.uk/tabletoptakeover/  
 
Wokingham table  top takeover - Board games  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/readingsparks?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXBEtWWryTGVb04hc47ZylvWBdyBNceQf8EArHBhobxMF-znQgR4-aFLe8sXlXpnsTlhwmmdCtZAHZ9buiTes2TSAjO6qAwzSby7o_b100YHzuPgfUakS9oXqfOYalFm-s&__tn__=*NK-R
https://readingsparks.org.uk/
https://wokingham.spydus.co.uk/cgi-bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/WPAC/EVENTS?HOMEPRMS=EVSESPARAMS
https://wokingham.spydus.co.uk/cgi-bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/WPAC/EVENTS?HOMEPRMS=EVSESPARAMS
https://www.wokingham-tc.gov.uk/tabletoptakeover/


We are back! Wokingham Town Council is again inviting Eclectic Games of Reading to join us in a day of table top  board 
gaming. The adventure takes place on Sunday 19th February 2023 . It doesnõt matter if you are already a fan of table top  
gaming or just curious, there will be something for all.  
 
A great social occasion to meet like-minded people, we will have a selection of easy to pick up but very re-playable modern 
board games running all day. Including a selection of demonstrator led ga mes that will appeal to adults and teens alike, 
and even some suitable for the younger family members 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Energy Kidz  
 

  Weõre evolving! Welcome to your new Junior Adventures Group Club! Thatõs right - from February 20th, we 
have a bright new look and a new name across all our clubs ð Junior Adventures Group or JAG. Our existing 
registered families will be informed about the change next week, where we will commence a sequence of 

communications to keep them informed about essential in formation and booking updates.   
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


